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Walter V. Long Elementary School

Parent and Family Engagement Policy
2016-2017 School Year

Children and learning come first at Walter V. Long Elementary School.  Families make up an essential part of the learning process.  This policy has been jointly developed and agreed upon by Long ES and parents on the School Improvement Team.  Family involvement is encouraged and will occur through the plan described in this document.

About the Plan:

Families will continuously comprise part of the School Improvement Team and contribute ideas and feedback for the School Improvement Plan and Parent and Family Engagement Policy.  They will also sit on other committees and provide input where relevant.  This plan will be reviewed and revised the with cooperation of parents during April – May 2017 through meetings with grade level teachers, administrators, and staff members on the School Improvement Team.  All necessary accommodations will be made to allow interested parents to participate.

Parent and Family Engagement Policy of Long ES, along with all school correspondence,  will be distributed in an understandable and uniform format and to the extent possible in the language parents’ first language. 
The Title I Annual Parent Meeting will be held on September 7, 2016, in conjunction with Open House, to explain the rights and responsibilities of parents and to review how the school’s Title I funds will be utilized.  

The Educational Involvement Accord is integrated into the registration process though Infinite Campus.  Parents must review the Accord prior to completing their child’s registration.  Administrators and teachers will have access to the Accord whenever needed for parent/student conferences or other occasions.  
Programming:

In order to build the school’s and the parents’ capacity for strong performance, the following programs are available at Long ES: 

1. Meet & Greet Open House: all classrooms will be open on a specified day for students and families to meet their teachers before the school year begins.

2. Monthly Good Citizen Assemblies are held to recognize those students who display the characteristics of outstanding learners and citizens at Long ES.
3. Parent Volunteers:  parents are invited to work in the Parent Workroom; and families are welcome to join their students in the classrooms to understand daily procedures as well as skills and methods for practice at home.  

4. Parent Workshops for Math, ELA, and/ or technology are held weekly to create a positive, academic dialogue with students’ families.  Materials will be provided.  

5. Newsletters are sent to families on a trimester basis to communicate (in a bilingual format) academic and community news.  Notices of all parent involvement activities and opportunities will be sent home by the classroom teachers a minimum of 48 hours prior.

6. Parents will be provided with information on and assistance with, understanding such topics as the state’s academic content and achievement standards, state and local assessments, the requirements of Title 1, how to monitor their child’s academic progress and how to work with school staff to improve their child’s academic achievement.
7. Progress reports are sent home each trimester; conferences will occur as required by CCSD and whenever necessary.

8. State and federal accountability information is sent to families via newsletter; follow-up meetings will occur for communication regarding the impact of work at school and home.

9. Reading events will happen daily during reading week.  Families will be invited to classrooms to read with their students.  Story and Snacks and STEAM Nights are opportunities for parents and students to learn academic strategies and to get a free book to read at home.  
10. The Fall Carnival and Multicultural Field Day celebrate community and culture in our school.  Families are encouraged to attend and enjoy great food, mingle with our staff, and enjoy student entertainment.  
11. Garden Parties are held so parents, students and community members come together to mingle and get to know each other.  

12. Grade Level, Curriculum, and STEAM Nights, held throughout the school year.  Parents are invited to join the teachers to discuss curriculum, student progress, and strategies to support student learning at home.
Long ES will implement the following programs and strategies to provide parents and families with materials and training to work with their students:

1. Families are welcome to observe small group intervention in order to attain knowledge and practices for learning at home.

Staff Training

Long ES, with the assistance of parents, will provide staff training on how to invest and involve parents and families in the learning process through:

1. Professional literature studies will focus on effective strategies for schools, including parent and community involvement.

2. Information from surveys throughout the year will identify strengths and weaknesses in parent involvement and allow the School Improvement Team to evaluate and modify programming as necessary.

Community Involvement:

Long ES will work to integrate the involvement of students, teachers, parents, and the entire community in the learning process.

1. Family and high school volunteers will be organized by staff members. Volunteers will be trained to work with small groups. 
2. Long ES, to the extent feasible and appropriate, coordinates and integrates parent involvement programs and activities that will encourage student achievement.

3. In order to support the development of this involvement to the greatest extent possible, the Parent Involvement Committee (PIC) will increase its membership and maintain an active role on campus in support of our school improvement process.  Supporting information will also be gathered from surveys throughout the year.

4. Results from the annual District Wide Parent Survey were encouraging this year. Positive comments made by parents included that they are aware of what goes on inside their child’s school and they feel welcome at school.  Areas identified for growth were students felt put down about their race or ethnicity at times, and parents felt uninformed about how fundraising monies are used.  These results will be shared with parents and family members during Open House and used to develop the next parent and family engagement policy.  
5. Career Days in fall and spring will involve a variety of community members and local businesses.

6. All efforts will be made to invest community business partners in the improvement of the school and implementation of plan.
7. College Awareness Day will be held annually which will foster students’ future career choices.

8. Piggy Bank and Financial Literacy lessons will be held monthly.

Our school will provide, to the best of our ability, assistance and services as requested by parents and family members.  Long Elementary School and its staff welcome any ideas or suggestions from parents for future trainings and on how to make our school the best it can be!

